
Attachment 4 
 

Section 3602-c of the Education Law 
as Amended by Chapter 378 of the Laws of 2004 

 
§ 4. Subdivision 1 of section 3602-c of the education law is amended by adding a 
new paragraph f and subdivisions 2, 2-a and 7, subdivisions 2 and 7 as amended y 
section 1 of part H of chapter 61 of the laws of 2006 and subdivision 2-a as 
amended by chapter 430 of the laws of 2006, are amended and a new subdivision 2-
 is added to read as follows: b
 
f. "School district of location" means the school district in which the 
nonpublic elementary or secondary school attended by the student is located. 
 
2.  a.  Boards of education of all school districts of the state shall furnish 
services to [pupils] students who are residents of this state and who attend 
nonpublic schools located in such school districts, upon the written request of 
the parent or person in parental relation of any such [pupil] student.   Such a 
request for career education or services to gifted students shall be filed with 
the board  of  education  of  the school  district  in  which the parent or 
person in parental relation of the [pupil] student resides on or before the 
first day of June preceding the school year for which the request is made[; 
provided that,  in].  In the  case  of  education  for students with 
disabilities, such a request shall be filed with the trustees or board of  
education  of  the  school district of location on or before the first of June 
preceding the school year for which the request is made, or by July first, two 
thousand seven for  the  two  thousand  seven--two  thousand  eight  school  
year only, provided that where a student is first identified as a  student  with  
a disability  after  the  first  day of June preceding the school year for which 
the request is made, or thirty days after the chapter of the  laws of  two  
thousand seven which amended this paragraph, takes effect where applicable, and 
prior to the first day of April of such  current  school year  [or  when a 
student with a disability establishes residence in the school district after 
June first of the  preceding  year  and  prior  to April first of the current 
school year], such request shall be submitted within  thirty  days  after  such 
student is first identified [or establishes residence in the district, as  
applicable].  For  students  first identified  [or establishing residence] after 
March first of the current school year, any such request for education for 
students with  disabilities  in  the  current  school  year that is submitted on 
or after April first of such current school year, shall be deemed a timely 
equest  for such services in the following school year. r
 
b.  (1) For the purpose of obtaining education for students with disabilities, 
as defined in paragraph d of subdivision one of this  section, such request 
shall be reviewed by the committee on special education [in accordance with the 
provisions of section forty-four hundred two of this chapter]  of  the  school  
district  of location, which shall develop an individualized education service 
program for the student  based  on  the student's individual needs in the same 
manner and with the same contents as  an individualized education program. The 
committee on special education shall assure that special education programs and 
services are made available to  students  with  disabilities  attending 
nonpublic schools located within the school district on an equitable basis, as 
compared to special education programs and services provided to other students  
with disabilities  attending  public  or nonpublic schools located within the 
school district.   Review of the recommendation of the committee on special 
education may be obtained by the parent or person in parental relation of the 
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pupil pursuant to the provisions of section forty-four hundred four of this 
chapter. [Such]  
 
 (2) In the event an individualized education program for the two thousand 
seven--two thousand eight school year is developed pursuant to this section  by  
the committee on special education of the student's school district of residence 
prior to the effective date of this  subparagraph, with  the  consent  of  the  
parent or person in parental relation, such school  district  shall forward such 
individualized education program to the committee on special education of the 
school district  of  location. Such individualized education program shall be 
deemed to be an individualized educational services program for purposes of  
this subdivision, and  the  school  district of location shall provide the 
services recommended in such individualized education program, unless and until 
it  is amended  by  its committee on special education in the manner prescribed 
by law.  If, prior to the effective date of this subparagraph, a student 
suspected of having a disability has been referred to the  committee  on special  
education  of  the  student's  school district of residence the results of such 
evaluation, with the consent of the parent or person  in parental  relation of 
the student, shall be shared with the committee on special education of the 
school district of location,  which  may  adopt such  evaluation  as  its own or 
conduct a new evaluation in whole or in part. 
 (3) Notwithstanding any other provision of this section to the contrary, an 
individualized education program developed for the  two  thousand six--two  
thousand  seven school year shall continue to be in full force and effect and 
binding on the school districts through the end  of  such school  year.  Such  
individualized education program shall be deemed an individualized educational 
services  program  for  purposes  of  dispute resolution. 
 
c.  Due  process  complaints  relating  to  compliance  of  the school district 
of location with child find requirements, including  evaluation requirements,  
may  be  brought  by  the  parent  or  person in parental relation of the 
student pursuant to section forty-four hundred  four  of this chapter.  
 
d.  In  the case of career education and education of gifted students, the 
school district of residence shall contract with the school district in which 
the nonpublic school attended by the pupil is located, for  the provision of 
services pursuant to this section[, except that in the case services  to  
students  with  disabilities  in the two thousand six--two thousand seven  
school  year,  the  school  district  of  residence  may contract with the 
school district in which the nonpublic school attended by the student is located 
or may provide such services directly]. 
 
2-a.  For the education for students with disabilities provided in the two 
thousand seven--two thousand eight school year  and  thereafter,  to the  extent  
required  by federal law, the school district [in which the nonpublic elementary 
or secondary school attended by the] of location of compliance  with  the 
requirements of paragraph ten of subsection (a) of section fourteen hundred 
twelve of title twenty  of  the  United  States code,  including  but  not  
limited to, equitable provision of services, child find and  consultation  
requirements.  The  committee  on  special education  of  the  school  district  
[in  which the nonpublic school is located] of location  shall  [immediately  
refer  any  nonpublic  school student  who is a resident of this state and has 
been identified through its child find process as a student suspected of having 
a disability  to the  committee  on special education of the student's school 
district of residence] be responsible for evaluation and possible identification  
as a  student  with  a disability [by the committee on special education of 
the school district of residence] of all  students  attending  nonpublic 
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schools located  within the school district, including students who are not New 
York residents.   The school district [in  which  the  nonpublic school  is  
located]  of location shall expend a proportionate amount of its federal funds 
made available under part B of  the  individuals  with disabilities  education  
act  for  the provision of services to students with disabilities attending such 
nonpublic schools,  including  students who are not New York residents, provided 
that such federal funds may not be used for the cost of carrying out the child 
find requirement.  School districts  shall  obtain  parental  consent  prior  to  
the  release  of personally identifiable information concerning  a  student  
attending  a nonpublic school from records collected or maintained pursuant to 
Part B of   the  individuals  with  disabilities  education  act  between  such 
student's school district of residence and school district of location. 
 
2-b. The school district of location shall provide  special  education programs  
and services to students with disabilities attending nonpublic schools in the 
school district who are not New  York  residents  to  the extent  required  
under  federal  law  and regulations and such students shall not have an 
individual right to receive special education programs and services pursuant to 
this section.  The committee on special education shall develop services plans 
for such students in accordance with federal law and regulations. The provisions 
of subdivision two  of  this section  shall  not  apply  to  such  students,  
except that due process complaints relating to compliance of the  school  
district  of  location with  child find requirements, including evaluation 
requirements, may be brought by the parent or person in  parental  relation  of  
the  student pursuant to section forty-four hundred four of this chapter. 
 
7.  a. Boards of education of districts providing career education and gifted 
education services to non-resident  [pupils]  students  shall  be entitled  to  
recover  tuition  from  the  district of residence of such [pupils] students in  
ccordance  with  a  formula  promulgated  by  the commissioner by regulation. a
 
b. In the case of the education for students with disabilities who are residents  
of  New York, [such tuition shall exclude any costs paid with federal or state 
funds by the school district providing such services] a school district of 
location providing services to non-resident  students shall be entitled to 
recover costs of services, costs of evaluation, and costs of committee on 
special education administration directly from the district  of residence of the 
student if consent of the parent or person in parental relation is obtained to 
release of  personally  identifiable information concerning their child. If such 
consent is not obtained, the school  district of location shall submit to the 
commissioner, in a form prescribed by the commissioner, a claim for costs  of  
services,  evaluation  costs,  and  committee  on special education 
administrative costs that includes the address of the student's permanent 
residence,  including  the  school district of residence, and a certification by 
officials of the nonpublic school attended by the student that such address is 
the address of record of such student. Upon certification by the commissioner of 
the amount of such claim, the state comptroller shall deduct such amount  from 
any state funds which become due to such school district of residence. 
 
c. The amount charged by the school district of location for services, 
evaluation, eligible due process costs and committee on special education 
administrative costs shall not exceed the actual cost to the school district of 
location, after deducting any costs paid with federal or state funds.   The 
commissioner shall adopt regulations prescribing a dispute resolution mechanism 
that will be available to a school district of residence where such district 
disagrees with the amount of tuition or costs charged by the school district of 
location. 

3  




Accessibility Report


		Filename: 

		sect3602c-new.pdf




		Report created by: 

		

		Organization: 

		




[Enter personal and organization information through the Preferences > Identity dialog.]


Summary


The checker found problems which may prevent the document from being fully accessible.


		Needs manual check: 2

		Passed manually: 0

		Failed manually: 0

		Skipped: 0

		Passed: 29

		Failed: 1




Detailed Report


		Document



		Rule Name		Status		Description

		Accessibility permission flag		Passed		Accessibility permission flag must be set

		Image-only PDF		Passed		Document is not image-only PDF

		Tagged PDF		Passed		Document is tagged PDF

		Logical Reading Order		Needs manual check		Document structure provides a logical reading order

		Primary language		Passed		Text language is specified

		Title		Passed		Document title is showing in title bar

		Bookmarks		Passed		Bookmarks are present in large documents

		Color contrast		Needs manual check		Document has appropriate color contrast

		Page Content



		Rule Name		Status		Description

		Tagged content		Passed		All page content is tagged

		Tagged annotations		Passed		All annotations are tagged

		Tab order		Failed		Tab order is consistent with structure order

		Character encoding		Passed		Reliable character encoding is provided

		Tagged multimedia		Passed		All multimedia objects are tagged

		Screen flicker		Passed		Page will not cause screen flicker

		Scripts		Passed		No inaccessible scripts

		Timed responses		Passed		Page does not require timed responses

		Navigation links		Passed		Navigation links are not repetitive

		Forms



		Rule Name		Status		Description

		Tagged form fields		Passed		All form fields are tagged

		Field descriptions		Passed		All form fields have description

		Alternate Text



		Rule Name		Status		Description

		Figures alternate text		Passed		Figures require alternate text

		Nested alternate text		Passed		Alternate text that will never be read

		Associated with content		Passed		Alternate text must be associated with some content

		Hides annotation		Passed		Alternate text should not hide annotation

		Other elements alternate text		Passed		Other elements that require alternate text

		Tables



		Rule Name		Status		Description

		Rows		Passed		TR must be a child of Table, THead, TBody, or TFoot

		TH and TD		Passed		TH and TD must be children of TR

		Headers		Passed		Tables should have headers

		Regularity		Passed		Tables must contain the same number of columns in each row and rows in each column

		Summary		Passed		Tables must have a summary

		Lists



		Rule Name		Status		Description

		List items		Passed		LI must be a child of L

		Lbl and LBody		Passed		Lbl and LBody must be children of LI

		Headings



		Rule Name		Status		Description

		Appropriate nesting		Passed		Appropriate nesting






Back to Top
